A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, October 21, 2013 at 7:35 pm.

Present: Brian Connors, Chairman; Martin Crowley, Clerk; David Sheedy; George Samia, Cathy Johnson, Adm. Asst.

Pledge of Allegiance

Open Forum

Robert Charles, Veterans Services Officer was present to remind the public of the Veteran's Day Parade scheduled for Monday, November 11th in West Bridgewater.

Mr. Charles updated and reminded the Board and the public of the Field of Flags event occurring on the Common.

Action Items

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the October 7, 2013 Board of Selectmen meeting.

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the October 7, 2013 Board of Selectmen Executive Session meeting.

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, approve the the recommendation of Philip Woolf, President of the East Bridgewater Professional Firefighters' Union, to appoint Brian Parks as the replacement of Matthew Foster as the representative of the East Bridgewater Professional Firefighters' Union on the Insurance Advisory Board effective immediately.

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, approve the the recommendation of Kimberly Eldridge, President of the East Bridgewater Administrative and Clerical Association, to appoint Gloria Mitchell as the replacement of Kimberly Eldridge as the representative of the East Bridgewater Administrative and Clerical Association on the Insurance Advisory Board effective immediately.

M/Crowley, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, approve the recommendation of the Council on Aging to appoint Diane Kennedy Workel as a member of the Council on Aging effective immediately through June 30, 2014.

Town Administrator Report

Bond Issuance Update – Mr. Samia explained the Town received a AA3 rating from Moody's, which is a testament to how the Town is managing their budgets

Board Discussion

Mr. Crowley stated that he attended the Annual Finance Committee Meeting and explained bond rating effects the Town per speakers at the meeting.

A School Committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 24th to vote a candidate to fill the vacancy on the School Committee.

Mr. Sheedy stated that he visited Annie's Critters, the site of the Town's new animal shelter facility. Mr. Sheedy further stated that the facility was well kept and a beautiful place in general.

M/Sheedy, s/Crowley, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes - Connors, Crowley, Sheedy; a unanimous vote in favor

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm

Wil Milling Milling C

Board of Selectmen